MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, March 6, 2018, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Jim Brow, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Andrea Berardi, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve the minutes of the Feb. 6, 2018 meeting.  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
Under Old Business, Commissioners revisited a tabled field-use request from the Jan. 2, 2018 meeting.  The request to hold a diabetes wiffleball tournament fundraiser from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. on April 21 on Merrill baseball fields 1 and 2 had been tabled pending Andrea’s research for past fees charged to 501C3 nonprofit organizations.  Upon advisement from Andrea, Chris made a motion to approve the request with no fee; Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
Andrea reported on the following:

· She has again met with Sel. Joe Pacheco regarding the proposed dog park and walking trails.  He has asked that the Commission submit a letter to the Board of Selectmen requesting the donation of town-owned land for the purpose of siting the proposed dog park.  The land is located off Titicut Road near the sewer department and RMS.  Said donation would then be voted on at the May annual town meeting.  Chris said that he would pen the letter on the Commission’s behalf.  
· The chimney cap atop the office chimney blew off in the weekend nor’easter storm.  A local chimney sweep looked at the job earlier today and said that the existing chimney cap had been incorrectly sized and caulk had been used to inadequately secure it in place.  In addition, the chimney top has deteriorated to the point where it now requires a new steel insert in addition to a new chimney cap.  His price estimate for labor and materials is $2,600; Andrea will seek another estimate for the work.  In addition, it was noted that a very tall pine tree also came down behind the office in the storm.
· Andrea has selected a seemingly suitable candidate to fill the vacant childcare administrator position and is awaiting the return of the candidate’s CORI check.
· Andrea presented blank copies of our current childcare parent contract forms to the Commissioners and indicated that the stated prices have been in effect for the last two years.    She stated that it would be her recommendation that they consider raising the prices $1.00 per day for services provided.  Chris made a motion to increase the weekly cost of enrolling in our childcare programs 2% across the board.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
The following field-use requests were acted on:

1. Mass. Rough Riders Inc. requests the use of the horse ring and Gymkhana building from April 22 through November of this year.  Chris made a motion to approve with a fee of $550.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
2. The Sunday Morning Softball group submitted a request for the use of the Reid and Borden Colony softball fields from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Sundays between April 29 and Oct. 7, 2018.   Chris made a motion to approve the request with a 2-season fee of $1,100.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.
3. The EBC Men’s Church Softball League submitted a request to use the Borden Colony softball field on Monday nights between April 9 and Aug. 20, 2018 starting at 5 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the request with a fee of $775.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

4. RI Bulldogs Lacrosse requests the use of the Borden Colony multi-purpose field for club practices and games between April 1 and June 30, 2018.  Andrea said that there are no conflicts unless RYS schedules night games.  Chris made a motion to approve the request with a fee of $550 pending field availability.  Josh seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Chris noted that he was recently in the state forest and saw a lot of downed trees, adding that clearing them out needs to be addressed.

Andrea reported that the Griffith soccer field will be rested this spring and that she is hopeful that the new field signs will be completed in time for the start of the spring soccer season.   
The meeting was adjourned at 6:21 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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